Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Pharmacy
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
64B16-28.301
Destruction of Controlled Substances - Institutional Class I Pharmacies (Nursing Homes)
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Pharmacy has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Classic Residence Management Limited Partnership d/b/a Vi, on November 15, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 49, No. 230, of the November 29, 2023, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought a Declaratory Statement from the Board regarding Rule 64B16-28.301, F.A.C., regarding whether the interpretation of the rule, in compliance with federal and state statutes, would permit a long-term facility to dispose of controlled substances in Schedules I, II, III, IV, and V on behalf of an ultimate user who resides, or has resided, at such long-term facility, by transferring those controlled substances (for the purpose of destruction) into an authorized collection receptacle located at that long-term care facility and maintained by an authorized retail pharmacy. The Board of Pharmacy considered the petition at duly-noticed public meeting held on February 22, 2024, in St. Petersburg, Florida. After discussion of the petition, the Board found that a collection receptacle maintained by a DEA authorized retail pharmacy fits within the requirements of Rule 64B16-27.830, F.A.C., for destruction purposes. Based on the forgoing the Board finds that under the specific facts of the Petition, as set forth above, Vi may dispose of controlled substances in a collection receptacle maintained by a DEA authorized retail pharmacy under Rule 64B16-27.830, F.A.C. for destruction purposes. The final order was filed on April 3, 2024.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Ashleigh Irving, Acting Executive Director, Board of Pharmacy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258 or by email at info@floridaspharmacy.gov.
